REGULAR MEETING

AUGUST 21, 2017

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on August 21, 2017.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, City B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by J. Gilbert that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	15
	8/21/17
	$67,980.29

	Sewer Claims on
	15
	           8/21/17
	$6,627.80

	P&L Claims on
	15
	8/21/17
	$132,106.00

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             15
	8/21/17
	$2,130.00

	Capital Claims
	             15                                                             
	8/21/17
	$111,301.05


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
MEETING CHANGE

Due to the Sherrill Merchants 9-1-1 ceremony at Reilly-Mumford Park on September 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill to change the next city meeting to 6:00 p.m. on September 11, 2017 from 7:00 p.m.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
PUBLIC COMMENT

There were 20+ members of the public present to voice concerns about the newly adopted ordinance regarding the truck regulations.  There were a majority of members that were truck driving business owners or business that had trucks that went through the City of Sherrill.  There were a number of speakers that asked if the city would reconsider the ordinance or at least delay it further. The city commission listened to their comments.  There was no promise of a reconsider or a delay but that the city commission would take all their comments and concerns into consideration.

BID RESULTS – SIDEWALKS

B. Lovett reported that there was only 1 bid received for the sidewalk projects in the City of Sherrill. The one bid was from Concrete Slipform, Inc. for $65,747.50 plus alternates. A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard that the bid from Concrete Slipform, Inc. be awarded not to exceed $65,747.50.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

2017 – 2018 NYS COURT SECURITY CONTRACT


M. Holmes reported that he has received the court security agreement with the Unified Court System Fifth Judicial District for the year April 1, 2017 – March 31, 2018.  The agreement provides for up to $1,103  in reimbursement to Sherrill for providing court security. A motion was made by J. Gilbert and seconded by J. Merrill that the agreement be approved and that B. Lovett, City Manager, be authorized to execute the agreement.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

CITY ELECTION – INSPECTORS


M. Holmes presented the following for 2017 City election inspectors:


Inspectors:

Sandra Finley






Agalice Mahoney






Kathi Rosselle






Ann Thoma






Patricia Cousin






Claudia Visalli



Custodian:  

Warren Harris


Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Gilbert to approve the inspectors and custodian as listed.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

Motion was made by J. Gilbert seconded by J. Merrill to adjourn.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

